In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Banner INB & BannerWeb Down Saturday Through Tuesday
- · 2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.
- · Time to Register to Drive AU Vehicles

General Announcements

- · Invitation to Faculty and Staff to the Miller Theater Opening Events
- · AU Bookstore Fall Break Hours
- · ServU Credit Union Closed Today, Monday, Re-opens Tuesday in New Location
- Move it! Move it! To the WLC!
- · What I Know Wednesdays -- DeAnna Harriss and the Spirituality of Wicca
- · 'Jump the Desk' Conference
- · Don't Merely Exist. Lead. Women's Conference 2010.
- · Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.10.06
- · TIAA-CREF Representative on Campus
- · Alumni Association Seeks Award Nominations for 2011
- · Domestic Violence Vigil, Dance, Displays: Oct. 13
- · Hunting Season in Western New York
- · Family Movie Matinee: 'Alice in Wonderland' (1951)
- · Concert: Genesee Valley Chorus The Seasons
- · Allegany County Fall Caregiver Educational Series
- · Author Visit: Nancy Lynch Steele 'Vietnam Mailbag'
- · Appalachia PBS Documentary, Part 4 'Power and Place'
- · Appalachia Concert: Bruce Molsky
- · Lecture: The Oil Boom Days in Allegany County

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
	12:00 Women's Soccer Game	12:00 Women's Soccer Game
	1:00 Volleyball Game	· Finals Western New York Sorting and Team Penning
	Women's Tennis Match	
	AU Rugby Match	
	2:00 Football Game	
	7:00 Men's Soccer Game	
	· Finals Western New York Sorting and Team Penning	

Banner INB & BannerWeb Down Saturday Through Tuesday

Banner 8 upgrade is scheduled for Oct. 9-12. The installation process is considerable and will take 4 days to complete. During this time, both Banner INB and BannerWeb will be unavailable.

Blackboard will be available, but will not be receiving daily updates from Banner.

We have scheduled the upgrade for the Fall Mid-Term Break timeline so that the impact on the campus community will be minimized.

Banner will be down from Friday night, Oct. 8 until Wednesday morning, Oct. 13.

We apoligize for the inconvenience that this will cause the campus, but it is required so that we can benefit from the revisions to Banner, but more importantly, receive federal and state updates for Payroll and Financial Aid.

More information will be forthcoming, but I wanted to get this out to the campus so you can plan in advance for this downtime.

The link below will take you to our Banner Web page for more detailed information on the new release of Banner 8.

Please contact me with any questions at kirschdj@alfred.edu or at 2602.

Link: Link to Alfred Banner Web Page for Details

Submitted by: Denise Kirschner

back to top Send Email Reminder

2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.

Faculty and Staff - the Tuition Exchange Export Application deadline is Friday, Oct. 15, 2010.

If your child is planning to begin college (or transfer to another college) next year, 2011-12, you may wish to explore the schools participating in the Tuition Exchange (TE) Program.

RENEWAL TE Export applications are also subject to the deadline of 10/15/10.

Please read the attached TE Information Memo for application procedures and details on the program. Two application forms are required; specifically, the TE Export Application and the Human Resource (HR) TR/TE form (links and attachments, herewith).

Link: Human Resources TR TE Form

Attachment: **TE Information Memo for Community**

Attachment: TE Export Application and General Instructions

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Time to Register to Drive AU Vehicles

It is time again to register to drive an AU vehicle for 2011. The fiscal year starts July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011. The forms are at Physical Plant. You need to have a copy of your driver license also.

The office hours are 7:30 a.m. to noon and 12:30 to 4:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Invitation to Faculty and Staff to the Miller Theater Opening Events

On Friday, October 15, an exciting evening is planned for the opening of the Miller Theater to which all faculty and staff are invited. A dedication ceremony will begin at 7:30 p.m. on the Theater's stage where we will hear from Chairman Cuneo, Trustee Marlin Miller and President Edmondson. At 8:00 p.m. there will be a dance performance by the Brian Brooks Moving Company--MOTOR. And finally, a champagne and dessert reception will be held in the Ade Hall dining room following the performance.

Complimentary tickets available for the Friday evening performance. If you are interested in attending, tickets are available on a first-come, first-serve basis at the C.D. Smith Box Office on October 13 and 14 from 12 to 4 p.m. each day.

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Bookstore Fall Break Hours

The Bookstore will be closed Saturday and Sunday 10/9- 10/10. Store hours Monday & Tuesday will be 10 a.m.-4 p.m. Enjoy break!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

ServU Credit Union Closed Today, Monday, Re-opens Tuesday in New Location

The Alfred branch of ServU Fedral Credit Union will be closed Friday, Oct. 8 and Monday, Oct. 11. For assistance please contact 1.800.443.0663 or our Hornell Branch at 607.324.0573.

We will reopen at our new location, 180 N Main St., on Tuesday, Oct. 12.

The credit union's new phone number will be 607.587.-8788.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Move it! Move it! To the WLC!

Motivate your muscles and yourself! Register for Tuesday, Oct. 19's FREE fitness sessions with personal trainer Brian Dunham!

The other two FREE fitness sessions will take place on 11/30, and 12/7 at the Women's Leadership Center. All sessions are from 5-7 p.m.

To register contact us at **wlc@alfred.edu** or by phone at 871.2971. Wear your workout gear and get ready to sweat!

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

What I Know Wednesdays -- DeAnna Harriss and the Spirituality of Wicca

When you think of Wicca, what comes to mind? Why do witches fly on broomsticks? What is the true meaning of a pentagram?

For the sacred month of October, DeAnna Harriss will be discussing Wiccan spirituality and breaking stereotypes of this ancient religion. Join us at the WLC on Wednesday, Oct. 13 from 12:20-1:10 p.m. Bring a sack lunch.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Jump the Desk' Conference

The Finger Lakes Community College (FLCC) Center for Teaching and Learnings invites regional faculty to a workshop, on Friday, Oct. 29 on how teachers can improve their craft through the use of classroom research and other strategies. The conference will be at the new FLCC Victor Campus Center, not far from Eastview Mall.

For complete information on program and registration, go to: http://fingerlakescommuni...

nttp://fingeriakescommuni..

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Don't Merely Exist. Lead. Women's Conference 2010.

Find inspiration and encouragement to become a more confident emerging leader at the Women's Conference 2010. This capstone project of the Women's Leadership Academy of Alfred University will be held on the Alfred University's campus on Saturday, Oct. 23.

The theme of the conference is "Don't Merely Exist. Lead." It speaks to all the opportunities available to young women and men. It also speaks to the challenges of making a difference, trying something new, and protecting your work/life balance.

Registration is \$25 per person or \$20 per person for a group of five or more. The registration fee pays for workshop sessions, a networking luncheon where you will meet and network with college students from outside Alfred University, a panel discussion, and various presenters from the Western New York region.

To register for the conference go to http://people.alfred.edu/... or call the WLC at 607.871.2971.

Attachment: WC_2010_Program_927101.pdf

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.10.06

Minutes Attached

Attachment: Student_Senate_Meeting_Minutes_2010.10.06.pdf

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

TIAA-CREF Representative on Campus

You're invited! Jason Sciotti, individual TIAA-CREF consultant, will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Thursday, Oct. 14; Tuesday, Nov. 16; and Thursday, Dec. 9 in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let him help you make financial decisions that are right for you.

To schedule an appointment with Jason, Non-Statutory employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.877.209.3144 and Statutory employees should call 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

If you need assistance with scheduling, please call the Human Resources Office at 607.871.2118.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alumni Association Seeks Award Nominations for 2011

Attention AU Alumni, Faculty, Administration - Please ACT NOW to submit nominations for AU Awards for fellow alums and colleagues!

The Alumni Association presents awards annually at Reunion to alumni and friends of the University who have contributed to Alfred, their workplace, and society in general. Please help us recognize those individuals for their efforts and achievements by nominating them for an Alumni Association Award.

Nomination forms are available for download at http://www.alfred.edu/alu.... Nominations are due by Jan. 1, 2011.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Achievement - given to honor alumni whose achievements in their profession, career or avocational pursuits, or service to society bring honor and distinction to AU.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Service - given to alumni in recognition of loyalty and commitment in service to Alfred University.

Abigail Allen Award for Service to Women - given to honor an Alfred alumnus/a in recognition of distinctive career achievement, community service, or avocational pursuits that have improved the quality of women's lives.

Lillian T. Nevins Award for Lifetime Service to Alfred University - given to honor alumni who have rendered outstanding service to Alfred University.

Honorary Alumnus/a Recognition Award - given to a non-graduate in recognition of interest, allegiance and service to Alfred University and alumni, that the recipient may be evermore one of us.

Nominations may be forwarded to the Alumni Relations Office, Welcome Center, One Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY 14802. You may also Email nominations or fax your information to 607.871.2391. Please contact us with any questions at 607.871.2144. We thank you for your support and assistance!

Link: Alumni Association Award Nomination Form

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

Domestic Violence Vigil, Dance, Displays: Oct. 13

Alfred University students are planning an array of activities to raise awareness of domestic violence on college campuses. On Wednesday, Oct. 13, students will coordinate an evening vigil proceeded by several community art projects.

The events are a collaborative effort between AU and the ACCORD Corp. coinciding with October's designation as the Domestic Violence Awareness Month (DVAM).

The student organizers will begin the day wearing purple shirts to illustrate that domestic violence is not always obvious. The shirts will read "I AM ABUSED" and their faces will be painted with excessive bruises or exaggerated tears. The back of the shirts will provide statistics about the topic.

Another group of students are choreographing silent dances about the four categories of violence; physical, sexual, emotional, and psychological. These dances will be performed from 3 until 5 p.m. on the half-hour.

An additional team of students will create a visual education campaign regarding the topic using sculptures based on the Rock'em Sock'em Robots with a striking contrast of violence seen through a different lens.

The day will culminate with a 6 p.m. dusk candlelight vigil with guest speakers. The vigil will be held at the King Alfred Statue on the south end of campus. The community is invited to attend and asked to wear purple, the official color of the educational movement. For more information, or offers to speak, contact Director of Student Activities at napolitano@alfred.edu or 607.871.2175.

Submitted by: Nancy Banker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hunting Season in Western New York

For your safety, we would like to notify you of this year's date range for big game hunting season in Western New York. The first season begins Saturday, Oct. 16 this year (sunrise to sunset), and the final season is over on Tuesday, Dec. 21.

Please be very careful if you decide to walk in any wooded area during this time. If you do, wear blaze orange or some other very bright color. If you see a POSTED sign, get the landowner's permission to enter or you could be fined for trespassing.

Hunting is not allowed on Alfred University property which includes the woods behind the campus and around Foster Lake.

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Movie Matinee: 'Alice in Wonderland' (1951)

Saturday, Oct. 9 at 1:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. M.in St., Wellsville 585.593-3410

Entertaining Disney film of Lewis Carroll's classic with the animation team bringing the Cheshire Cat, the Mad Hatter, and the Queen of Hearts to life. Voices include Jerry Colonna, Ed Wynn, and Sterling Holloway.

This library-sponsored movie is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert: Genesee Valley Chorus - The Seasons

Sunday, Oct. 10 at 3 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Join this favorite local chorus under the direction of Jack Darr as it presents a concert dedicated to the seasons of the year. The program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Allegany County Fall Caregiver Educational Series

Join the Allegany County Caregiver Coalition, the Allegany County Office for the Aging, and the Allegany/Western Steuben Rural Health Network for this fall's Caregiver Educational Series, Wednesday evenings beginning Sept. 29 from 5:30-7:30 p.m., at the Whitney Cafe, Schuyler Street (Route 19) Belmont.

The six-week series is free and includes a complimentary dinner, guest speakers and program materials to help family caregivers in their roles of caring for a loved one.

You may choose to attend an individual program or all of them. RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.

For more information, or to register, please contact the Allegany County Office for the Aging at 585.268.9390 or toll-free at 1.800.268.9390.

Attached is the list of programs and descriptions.

Attachment: Caregivers Series

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Author Visit: Nancy Lynch Steele - 'Vietnam Mailbag'

Tuesday, Oct. 12 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Author Nancy Lynch Steele will discuss her book "Vietnam Mailbag" that was developed from letters she received for her column in the Wilmington Morning News about men and women who served in Vietnam during the war years. It tells the story of troops at war - through the letters they wrote a generation ago and through a series of moving interviews with veterans who now share their views on how the Vietnam experience shaped their lives.

This library-sponsored program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Appalachia PBS Documentary, Part 4 - 'Power and Place'

Monday, Oct. 11 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 55 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

The effects of unchecked industrialization bring floods, forest fires, erosion and poverty, awakening a busy nation to its responsibilities toward the mountains, the forests, the wildlife, and the people. Narrated by Sissy Spacek.

This library-supported program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Appalachia Concert: Bruce Molsky

Thursday, Oct. 14 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Alone or with fellow musicians, Bruce Molsky has been exploring traditional music from an astonishing broad range of cultures over the past two decades with guitar, fiddle, and banjo. While mostly identified with traditional American old-time music, Molsky's influences range from Appalachia, Delta blues, to Irish and Eastern European music.

Lincoln Center, the Smithsonian Folk Festival in Washington DC and Prairie Home Companion radio program are among a few of the sites that have hosted Bruce. He has toured extensively internationally including Scotland, Ireland, Finland, and England.

This library-sponsored concert is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lecture: The Oil Boom Days in Allegany County

Speaker: Craig Braack, Allegany County Historian Thursday, Oct. 7 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Join us as Craig traces the basics of oil discovery and its subsequent development in our area from 1627 to the present. He will discuss: the Seneca Oil Spring of 1627, the first wells drilled in Allegany County - successful and unsuccessful, the Richburg boom of 1881, development of refineries in Wellsville, and the Sinclair Refinery Fire of 1938. A five-minute visual of the Sinclair Fire will also be shown.

This is a joint presentation by the Allegany County Historical Society and the Thelma Rogers Genealogical and Historical Society. The program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews